The Oregon background check system is faulty. Every year thousands of people's rights are infringed as a
result of the inability of the OSP ID unit to accurately complete the mandated "check."

It makes no sense to further punish those people by removing the one small safeguard the law allows
for people who are the victims of a broken system.

HB 4147 provides that the failures of the background check system must be visited on innocent citizens,
and their 2nd Amendment right denied as a result of that, with no apparent remedy or due process. This
can't be acceptable either Constitutionally or ethically.

That such a proposal should even be made by Representative Williamson shows three things, 1) her
disdain for the Constitution and its mandated rights, 2) her personal animus toward firearms and those
that use them and 3) her lack of understanding of the interests of Oregon citizens.

Please protect us from this kind of irresponsibility by not letting this bill out of committee.
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